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     Smithfield Volunteer Fire Department
926 Village Rd.
Smithfield, ME 04978

Dear Residents,
Another busy year has flown by for the Smithfield Fire and Rescue Department. Jeff Pelletier has stepped up to Fire Chief and we have a great group of officers and firefighters that continue to keep our department running and our town safe. Another year of countless hours of calls, paperwork, training, meetings, and overall keeping our department up to code is in the books.  We are always looking for more volunteers.  We provide the necessary training and there’s always something to be done. The fire department meets every 1st and 3rd Thursday at 6:30 at the fire station. Hope to see you there. 
We have responded to 249 calls this year. Among them were 160 Medical emergencies calls, 35 motor vehicle accidents, 19 mutual aid calls, 20 trees down/road obstruction. 14 intown fire call including, house, and outbuilding fires, grass fire, carbon monoxide alarms, fire alarms, 1 water rescue 
We had a blast at the chicken BBQ this year. There was a great turnout as usual, we were very happy to see everyone there.
We would like to take this time to remind everyone to make sure your houses have numbers that are clearly visible from the road in both directions. Large, colored, reflective numbers work best.
Also, take the time to check and or change the batteries in both your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide alarms. also check the expiration date. 
In closing I would like to take the time to thank all members of the fire department, the town’s administrative assistant, the town’s selectmen, the fire association and all the residents for all the support that is given throughout the year.  THANK YOU ALL!!!!
Respectfully submitted,
Chief Jeff Pelletier

(207) 465-6244
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